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RE: Docket No. DE 17-171
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy
Proposed Tariff Amendment Reinstating Late Payment Charge

Dear Director Rowland:

Consistent with RSA 378:3 and PART Puc 1605 relating to service or tañffchanges other
than a full rate case, Public Service Company ofNew Hampshire U/b/a Eversource Energy
(“Eversource” or the “Company”) herein proposes to amend the terms ofits tariffrelating to the
assessment oflate payment charges as described in the Terms and Conditions, Second Revised
Page 23 ofEversource’s tañf± NHPUC No. 9. Specifically, Eversource is seeking approval to
transition back to the tarifflanguage that had been in place for many years prior to late-2017 in
light ofthe improvements in payment processing that have been observed. Consistent with Puc
I 605.02, enclosed with this cover letter and summary are annotated and clean tariffpages
showing the proposed changes, and a supporting technical statement. Eversource proposes that
the initial changes become effective on February 1 , 2019.

In 2017, Eversource customers had experienced delays in the posting oftheir mailed
payments. As described in Eversource’s November 1 , 201 7 submission in Docket No. DE 17-
1 71, according to information gathered by the Company, the average time for mailed payments
to reach Eversource’s payment processing site in Dallas, Texas and be posted to customer
accounts had increased due primarily to changes made by the United States Postal Service
(“USPS”). The result was that there was an increase in the number ofcustomers being assessed
late payment charges, though they had timely mailed their payments. To address this issue,
Eversource had taken steps to improve the timeliness ofpayment processing, and ultimately
made a proposal to amend the terms and conditions of its tariff to extend the timetable for
assessing late payment charges. More specifically, that amendment was proposed to shift the
date for the imposition of a late payment charge from the day after the due date to five business
days later, to provide additional time for payments to arrive and be processed. Initially, in Order
No. 26,081 (December 1 , 2017) the Commission approved the Company’s request. The
Commission also determined that it would hold a hearing on the matter to address the problem
and more long-term solutions.








